P-03-240 Safety improvements to the A40 in Llanddewi Velfrey, Correspondence from the Petitioner to the Chair, 01.03.14.

LLANDDEWI VELFREY COMMUNITY COUNCIL



William Powell AC/AM
Petitions Committee
National Assembly for Wales
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff
CF99 1NA

1.3.14

Dear Mr Powell

Ref: P-03-240 Safety improvements to the A40 in Llanddewi Velfrey

In response to the letter from the Minister regarding action taken to improve road safety on the A40 in Llanddewi Velfrey, members of the Community Council would like the Petitions Committee to know that they appreciate the traffic calming measures put in place recently and are hopeful that they will go some way to slowing traffic on the A40 in Llanddewi Velfrey.

While councillors understand that it would now be difficult to justify making the suggested improvements in view of the expected provision of a by-pass, an alternative has been suggested. That is to replace the flashing speed limit warning signs with ones that show the <u>actual</u> speed of vehicles as they pass by. This would be considerably less costly that the original proposals but would hopefully be more effective in reducing the problem of speeding traffic while we wait for the proposed by-pass.

Councillors are now keen to hear more about the appointment of an Employers' Agent that was promised in the New Year in order to move the A40 improvement scheme on as quickly as possible. We look forward to hearing more about the progress with the scheme and about our proposal in the near future.

Yours sincerely

Lynda Hill Clerk to the Community Council